

City of Waltham

Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor

November 22, 2017

TO: Waltham City Council

RE: Recommended Master Plan for Fernald Property (190 acres)

Dear Councillors:

The Fernald Reuse Committee, the City Council's Fernald Use Committee and the Mayor held numerous neighborhood and public meetings on Fernald, including several site views.

During the 1-1/2 years of Fernald Reuse Committee meetings, the Commonwealth hired a real estate firm (Jones Lang LaSalle) and a planning firm (Sasaki Associates) to look at the whole site and develop a plan. Various maps were developed with proposed uses for the site.

A full Feasibility Study was performed by the School Department's architect and its subcontractors on the 50 acre non-CPA portion of the site.

The Recreation Board and its current and former Recreation Directors held public meetings on potential open space and recreation uses/activities on Fernald.

Neighbors, citizens and groups have made numerous suggestions for reuse of the site.

Years ago, the City Council had a veterans group come into the City Council and do a presentation for veterans housing at Fernald. The City Council also suggested moving the City's Consolidated Public Works Department to Fernald and building a new municipal cemetery on the Fernald site.

The City Council made no decisions on the School Committee's requests for 50 acres; 75 usable acres; or the whole property; or on the Mayor's recommendation for 25 CPA acres and 25 non-CPA acres for school use.

On numerous occasions, I have asked the City Council to decide what uses they would like to see at Fernald and where they would like them on the site.

In July 2017, the City Council made two decisions regarding Fernald: restoration of the wetland, and establishment of the Western Greenway through the property.

The City Council approved the Mayor's funding requests for asbestos abatement and demolition of 20 non-contributing buildings. City Departments have installed guard rails along the front of the property and down Cherry Lane, the main entrance on Trapelo Road. Jersey barriers were also installed. Yet, the break-ins continue, even with police presence.

Over the years, the City's Planning Department and IT Department prepared various site maps, including topography, wetlands areas, buildings, year built, etc.

Enclosed is a Site Map depicting 5 parcels - 1, 2A, 2B, 3A and 3B.

PARCEL 1

Pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 40, Section 15A, I respectfully request:

The City Council transfer the care, custody and control of Parcel 1 to the City's Recreation Department for open space and recreation.

The City Council transfer the care, custody and control of the Cardinal Cottage, Baldwin Cottage and Trapelo Cottage to the Housing Division of the City's Planning Department for affordable housing.

The City Council transfer the care, custody and control of the Chapel to the City's Cemetery Commission and CPW Department for use in conjunction with a cemetery.

The City Council transfer the care, custody and control of the Marquadt Building to the City's Veterans Services Department for affordable housing for veterans.

The City Council transfer the care, custody and control of Howe Hall, the Administration Building and Hillside Building to the City's Recreation Department for community uses.

MISCELLANEOUS

I respectfully request the City Council support the demolition of the Greene, Shriver and Kelly Hall buildings.

I respectfully request that the City Council support the creation of a museum on Parcel 1, as Fernald is the oldest institution for the developmentally disabled in the Western Hemisphere.

Please enact zoning to allow for the use of the above said buildings for the purposes indicated.

PARCELS 2A and 2B

I respectfully request that the City Council support Requests for Information (RFIs) for Parcel 2A and 2B to see if there is any interest from the public in reuse of existing buildings and land.

PARCEL 3A

Pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 40, Section 15A, I respectfully request:

The City Council transfer the care, custody and control of the West Building to the Waltham Historical Commission.

I respectfully request that the City Council support Requests for Information (RFIs) for Parcel 3A to see if there is any interest from the public in reuse of the existing buildings and land.

A Feasibility Study of this parcel was done by the School Department's architects and its contract vendors.

PARCEL 3B

Pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 40, Section 15A, I respectfully request:

The City Council transfer the care, custody and control of Parcel 3B to the City's Consolidated Public Works Department and Cemetery Commission for public works and cemetery uses.

I respectfully request the City Council transfer shared care, custody and control of Howe Library to the City's Historical Commission and Library Trustees.

A Feasibility Study of this parcel was done by the School Department's architects and its contract vendors.

Please enact zoning to allow for the use of the above said building and land for the purposes indicated.

Each Department can then proceed with the customary procurement processes to complete the above projects.

As each area is completed, citizens will be able to enjoy the land and buildings.

The various City Departments are available to answer any questions you may have.

Sincerely,

Jannelle G. Mc Card

JAM/tbm

Encl.

cc: Recreation Director and Board

Planning Director and Housing Division CPW Director and Cemetery Commission

Veterans Director

Waltham Historical Commission

Waltham Library Trustees

